Notice of Meeting/Workshop Hearing

OTHER AGENCIES AND ORGANIZATIONS
Omni Communications
The Florida Department of Transportation announces a public meeting to which all persons are invited.
DATE AND TIME: July 8, 2014, 5:00 p.m. – 7:00 p.m.
PLACE: The Grand Foyer at Van Wezel Performing Arts Center, 777 N. Tamiami Trail, Sarasota, FL 34236
GENERAL SUBJECT MATTER TO BE CONSIDERED: The purpose of this meeting is to give interested people the opportunity to view the proposed design. The meeting will be an informal open house. There will be a 3-D visualization of the proposed improvements that will run continuously during the meeting along with display boards of the roadway improvements. There will be no formal presentation and participants are welcome to attend anytime between 5:00 p.m. and 7:00 p.m. Department staff will be available to discuss the project, receive public input and to answer your questions. 
The improvements proposed along US 41 include two-lane roundabouts at 10th Street and 14th Street, narrower travel lanes, bicycle lanes, pedestrian crossings, sidewalk improvements on both sides of the roadway, and a new bus bay adjacent to Centennial Park. These improvements may differ slightly from the Project Development and Environment (PD&E) conceptual design based on more detailed survey information gathered during the design phase. Bus facility enhancements by others will include bus landing pads, bus shelters, bus benches, and bike racks. Implementing these improvements requires acquisition of small areas of land from the Sarasota Lawn Bowling Club, Municipal Auditorium, Centennial Park, Pioneer Park, and Whitaker Gateway Park. Some of these improvements would take place within the Central Cocoanut Historic District. As part of the design process and in accordance with Section 4(f) of the Department of Transportation Act of 1966, FDOT is seeking comments from the public concerning the effects of the project on the activities, features and attributes of the recreational resources.
A copy of the agenda may be obtained by contacting: FDOT Project Manager Joe Lauk at (863)519-2251, by e-mail to joe.lauk@dot.state.fl.us, or by writing the Florida Department of Transportation, P.O. Box 1249, Bartow, FL 33831. For additional information, you may also visit the project website at www.us41roundabouts.com.
Pursuant to the provisions of the Americans with Disabilities Act, any person requiring special accommodations to participate in this workshop/meeting is asked to advise the agency at least 7 days before the workshop/meeting by contacting: Jamie Schley at (863)519-2573. If you are hearing or speech impaired, please contact the agency using the Florida Relay Service, 1(800)955-8771 (TDD) or 1(800)955-8770 (Voice).
For more information, you may contact: FDOT Project Manager Joe Lauk at (863)519-2251, by email to joe.lauk@dot.state.fl.us or by writing the Florida Department of Transportation, P.O. Box 1249, Bartow, FL 33831. For additional information, you may also visit the project website at www.us41roundabouts.com.
